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Reporting Hillary Clinton’s Speech in Toronto 

President’s Message 

It’s been a very busy spring for most of us, 

which is always a good thing in the court 

reporting business!  While the courts may 

denigrate the value of professional court 

reporters, clearly many in the legal profession 

recognize the value we bring to the creation of 

an excellent record. 

I’d like to thank all of you who took the time to 

fill out the survey.  We had some very 

interesting results and comments which Council 

will study and make recommendations to you 

on at our upcoming AGM and conference on 

Saturday, October 26th of this year. 

Some interesting tidbits, though: 

 Approximately 20% of respondents 

have reported for 16-20 years; more 

than 60% have reported over 21 years 

 Almost 50% of respondents have 

attended a CSRAO conference in the 

past five years; more disappointing, 

however, is that over 32% have not 

attended at all in that same time frame 

 The top three favoured topics for a 

convention are:  realtime training, 

motivational speaker and reporter 

information exchange 

 Most of those who responded indicated 

they had paid their dues for 2013 – 

YAY! 

 Over 90% of respondents felt that the 

CSRAO still has relevance in the face of 

a diminishing member base and 

changes in the market 

 Most interesting, almost 60% of you felt 

that the CSRAO should consider a 

merger with another like-minded 

organization 

 Lastly, it seems that in order to support 

your association, most of you would be 

willing to pay your dues for the next 

five years, tolerate a 20% increase in 

dues, would attend at least one CSRAO 

convention and encourage others to get 

involved 

All in all, the results of the survey were very 

positive and supportive of continuing the work 

of the association.  Some comments were 

interesting.  For example, members would like 

http://www.csrao.net/
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=mark%2Byour%2Bcalendar&source=images&cd=&docid=kJSytk4hMGBdYM&tbnid=NNWLUvvazCuJdM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.st-andrews.org%2Fleaflet052913&ei=i0vcUaDNC-GIygHRxIGABQ&bvm=bv.48705608,d.aWc&psig=AFQjCNFFYaIwpvezqIoNW02w37B8TextVA&ust=1373478143880135
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more touch points during the year with regard 

to our association.  One comment pointed out 

the “old” look and feel of CSRAO 

communication – which I heartily concur with, 

and which is why I have made it my project this 

year to update our website.  With regard to 

both points, it should be noted that our 

association is run by working court reporters 

who volunteer their time and effort; if the 

budget was there to hire an executive assistant 

for the association I believe we could 

accomplish these two areas with more ease.  

But we do need to try harder and we will. 

Another interesting point raised was the 

perception of a few respondents with regard to 

the CSRAO being anti-CCVS (the Toronto-based 

court reporting school).  Perhaps that comment 

is more directed at yours truly, as I have been 

vocal about my opposition with regard to one of 

the school’s programs.  However, I want to 

again make this very clear:  the CSRAO supports 

the accredited program of 225 wpm.  The 160 

wpm program is not recognized as a 

certification of professional competence by any 

governing court reporting body in the world.  I 

know that’s not something some people want 

to hear, because getting to 225, or even 200, is 

really, really hard.  But it is necessary - and it 

has been put in place by a lot of smart people 

who understand this business as working 

professionals - if you’re going to call yourself a 

shorthand reporter.   

So, unless the CSRAO changes its mandate, 

purpose and certification requirements, the 

CSRAO cannot endorse that one particular 

program.  It is not an attack on those students 

in the program, nor an attack on the 

appropriate accredited 225 wpm program.  I 

would invite those concerned respondents to 

call the National Court Reporters’ Association at 

1.800.272.6272 for confirmation of their same 

position on this issue.   

Students would be well advised to expose 

themselves to both the CSRAO (for local 

content) and the NCRA (for more broad-based 

content).  Contained within these associations is 

a depth and breadth of knowledge that is 

crucial to a successful career in court reporting.  

As those of us know who work in this 

profession, no story is one-sided; so I would 

invite any student or former student of the 

school to join us this coming October to learn 

further about court reporting and the 

profession as a whole.  It is in your best 

interests to expose yourself to as much learning 

as possible, and you will find welcome arms in 

the association. 

Lastly, while the Ministry of the Attorney 

General may not appreciate the skillset brought 

to bear by stenographic reporters, I do want to 

reiterate that many others do, and that we 

should take comfort in the fact that there is still 

a great demand for qualified shorthand 

reporters in the market.  I would encourage 

those of you not writing realtime to think about 

doing so – it is still the one area we are most 

certainly the gold standard in, and no voice 

recognition software can compete - it’s never 

too late! 

I wish all of you a wonderful, restful summer, 

and look forward to seeing you all at the 

convention/AGM in October. 

~Kim~ 
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Justice requires accuracy: 
Ontario government creates 
private regulator of court 
reporting 

The Ministry of the Attorney General 

plans to create a private regulator to 

control all aspects of court 

transcription.  This will not serve the 
administration of justice. 

Toronto (11 June 2013) – The Ministry 

of the Attorney General in Ontario 

announced on May 15 that it will create 

a “private regulator” that will control all 
aspects of court transcription. 

Loss of quality, transparency and 

accountability with private 
regulator 

From the little information the Ontario 

Public Service Employees 

Union (OPSEU/NUPGE) has been given, 

and this government’s track record, it 

expects problems for the public and for 

those serving the legal process, such 

as: 

 loss of quality and continuity 

because the reporter in the 

courtroom will no longer prepare 

the transcript 

 costly membership fees for court 

reporters 

 extra fees charged to people 

ordering transcripts 

 no access to resources currently 

available to reporters in some 

courthouses 

 no fair rotation and allocation of 

court transcript work 

 no protection against favouritism 

 no protection against arbitrary 

decisions 

 no accountability or transparency 

and 

 possible offshore outsourcing.  

How is our justice system being 
served? 

Creating a private regulator will add 

millions of dollars to the administration 

of justice – costs that court reporters 

and litigants will have to cover. It will 

not guarantee accurate transcripts in a 

timely manner. How does this serve 

our justice system? 

The ministry is outsourcing court 

transcription to deliberately avoid 

compliance with a legal ruling that says 

the production of transcripts is covered 

under the OPSEU/NUPGE collective 
agreement. 

Protect the integrity of the record 

Contact your Member of Provincial 

Parliament (MPP) and your colleagues 

in the legal community. Tell them the 

administration of justice is not being 

served. To locate your MPP go 

towww.electionsontario.ca, and click: 
Find Your Electoral District. 

More information:  

Justice requires accuracy 

NUPGE 

The National Union of Public and General 
Employees (NUPGE) is one of Canada's largest 
labour organizations with over 340,000 
members. Our mission is to improve the lives of 
working families and to build a stronger Canada 
by ensuring our common wealth is used for the 
common good. NUPGE 

 

 

 

 

http://opseu.org/ops/ministry/attorneygen/2013-05%20Court%20Reporter_justice%20requires%20accuracy%20flyer_g.pdf
http://www.google.com/imgres?q=court+reporter+jokes&start=197&biw=1438&bih=634&tbm=isch&tbnid=E7ZEj_J-O02fCM:&imgrefurl=https://www.facebook.com/pages/California-Court-Reporters-Association/196128395623%3Fhc_location%3Dtimeline&docid=w2cTAtekLSkr6M&itg=1&imgurl=https://sphotos-a.xx.fbcdn.net/hphotos-ash3/p480x480/9912_378909855548412_77608165_n.jpg&w=453&h=265&ei=sk7cUZL4E8X7ygH0jYHwCw&zoom=1&ved=1t:3588,r:99,s:100,i:301&iact=rc&page=9&tbnh=166&tbnw=283&ndsp=23&tx=44.78948974609375&ty=78.3157958984375
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The New Toy 

Lisa Barrett, RPR, CRR, CSR 

Well, not really a new toy, but a new 

software upgrade. 

             I’m so excited about Eclipse 

Version 6 that I just had to tell you about it.  

It is fabulous, especially the Connect Magic.  

I decided to make the leap into V6, from V5 

last week.  It’s a free upgrade when you 

have Eclipse’s 24/7 support.  I asked my 

scopists if they’d be comfortable with 

upgrading and when they both said yes, I 

was ready to go.  

The download took about three 

minutes.  Why upgrade to V6 you may ask.  

Here’s why:  Last Wednesday I flew out of 

town to do a US Depo.  I thought, “What a 

great time to try this out!”  I was writing 

realtime to two attorneys, who were using 

Bridge on minis. 

I brought along my iPad also, to try 

the new Bridge Mobile Beta version on my 

own iPad also. 

So, these were the simple steps I 

followed: 

1) Make sure that one of your 

outputs says Bridge/Lawbridge 

(server).  

2)  When you go to translate your 

file, the procedure is simple.  A 

box will pop up, in which you 

type your password. Each file 

requires a new password.  So, 

each day you would put a new 

password in.  Anything you 

want. For instance, “LB” or 

“lisa123.”    

3) Then you will tell whoever is 

using the files to pick the correct 

file, when they are prompted 

and then type in the password. 

The editor’s file will have the ED 

at the beginning and the regular 

Bridge file will have BR. i.e.  

BR13JUN13 AM_ 

4) When you are in your current 

transcript , go  to “Tools” and 

to the Connect Magic line, I 

chose “Share Current Document. 

 

I had THE BIGGEST SMILE on 

my face, when I could actually 

see my scopist in Hong Kong,       

moving around in my file and 

putting in commas.  A company 

name came up, and it 

untranslated twice, and then I 

put in “gloebz” which pops up in 

a brighter pink colour (which 

only the scopist can see) and it 

caught her eye.  I could tell she 

quickly looked on Google and a 

moment later, the name 

translated perfectly.  If it was 

possible, MY SMILE GOT EVEN 

BIGGER.  I hope the attorneys 

didn’t think I was some kind of 

weirdo! 

Maybe it’s just me, but this was fun!  

I could see her moving all through the 

document, with her name popping up in a 

little box, and I didn’t find it distracting.  I 
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was thrilled to learn that my scopist thought 

it was awesome too.  So what about the 

audio, you’re asking.  I use DropBox for 

that, at a 5-15 minute division interval, so 

she’ll have it there shortly.  She might have 

to work five minutes behind me.  The way 

to keep your file with your audio is to put 

an underscore at the end.  13JUN13 AM_    

would be my usual naming convention. 

Then I sent my employer, Kim, an email.  

Luckily she had a moment to go to the link I 

sent her, on her iPad, and type in my 

password, and now SHE could view my 

transcript.  She won’t be able to see the 

editor working, only what the attorneys are 

seeing.   

Well, I certainly am impressed with Eclipse  

and am thrilled to be able to carry around 

my two iPads and be completely wireless.  

What a wonderful step into the future.  The 

Bridge Mobile is in beta, which means I’m 

sure they’ll fancy up the screen a bit; it’s 

pretty basic right now, but I’m thrilled with 

the result anyway. 

I have not tried the document analyse 

feature yet, which will allow me to tell 

Eclipse to analyse any text documents I 

have put in on a job and figure out which 

dictionary entries I need, by going into my 

main to see which words I am missing.   I 

can’t wait to start using that, as well. 

I hope anyone who is on Eclipse will 

upgrade and give it a try soon.  I think 

you’ll be as impressed as I was. 

If anyone needs help with any of this, I can 

be reached at lisabarrett@sympatico.ca    

Lisa Barrett, RPR, CRR, CSR 

 

STENO BRIEFS 

Computer Terms  

Compatibility   KPABLT 

Computer   KPAOURT 

Computerization   KPAOURGS 
Computerized   KPAOURTSD 

Database   TK*B or TKAEUBS 
Digital    TKEUPBLG 

Email    AOEPL or AOE/PHAEUL 
Facebook   TPAEUB 

Gigabyte    TKPW*BT 
Google    TKPWAOLG 

Hardware   H*R 

Internet    SPWERPBT 

Intranet    SPWARPBT 

Keyboard   KAOEBD 

Laptop    HRAPT 

Megabyte    PH*BT 
Memory   PHERPL 
Microsoft   PHO*FT 
Monitor    PHORPBT 

Network   TPHERBG 

PowerPoint   PAURPT 

Software   SW-R 

Technical   TEBLG 

Technology   TOELG 

Viral    SRAOEURL 
Virus    SRAOEURS 
Website/web site/Web site   W*BS 
YouTube    KWRAO*UBT  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:lisabarrett@sympatico.ca
http://stenowizard.blogspot.ca/2012/03/computer-terms.html
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Taken from the Forum 
Depoman.com  
Sound familiar? 

arenaskies 
 

 
 
Joined: 03 Jan 
2012 
Posts: 184 
Location: Tampa, 
Florida 

Posted: Tue May 

07, 2013 10:21 am   
 Post subject: Worst 
witness you've ever 
had so far? 

 

 

Fast talkers, mumblers, accents, you 
name it, always makes our jobs harder.  
 
Well, I had a witness in a work comp 
case that seriously made me wonder 
why I even got into this profession. It 
was so bad that even her own attorney 
was getting frustrated and looked like 
he wanted to beat some sense into her.  
 
I'll give you an example of her train of 
thought going on for three hours at 
least 250+ wpm.  
 
Q: So are you able to bathe yourself?  
A: Well, I can bathe -- I can go in the 
bathroom and -- but, you know, I used 
to be able to shower for 30 minutes. 
Now with the injury -- well, wait a 
minute. Now I can only do 10 minutes. 
You know, like, you know because my 
leg hurts so much. I sit on a stool. I sit 
on a stool. Yeah, that's where I sit. I 
have some trouble reaching for the -- 
reaching up for the soap. I have trouble 
doing that. I have trouble.  
Q: So that would be a yes?  
A: Yeah, so, like, I can do that, but it's 
harder. I have to put my feet in the tub 
a certain way. Yeah, a certain way. So 
yeah, it's harder now. It's hard. You 
know how like -- like how hard it is not 
to use your leg in the tub because you 
can slip? So it's just a lot harder. But 
yeah, I can take a shower.  

 

 

30 Things to tell a Grammar Snob 

Posted 17 May 2013 by Matt Haig  

(Don’t cringe) 

Grammar has been in the news a lot this week, 
primarily because eleven-year-olds will soon be 
taking compulsory grammar tests. Since that 
announcement the Daily Mail has published an 
article about how our brains are hard-wired to 
spot grammatical mistakes, the BBC website 

posted a grammar quiz, and everyone from 
Michael Rosen to Stephen Fry and, inevitably, 
Michael Gove have been contributing to the 
debate. 
 
A few weeks ago I planned to write a blog about 
grammar but chickened out after posting some 
excerpts on Twitter and getting jumped on by 
the usual mirthless apostrophe-fetishists. Also, 
although my 30 Things to tell a Book Snob blog 
was quite popular, it made a lot of people 
angry, and I got a nervous stomach ache. But 
then I thought if there is a time to talk about 
grammar, the time might be this very instant. 
So, here it is, Thirty Things to Tell A Grammar 
Snob. (I am hiding behind a cushion.) 
 
1. Language is not a test. 
 
2. Analysing  the mechanics of language does 
not help you learn a language. I spent seven 
years learning French by reciting verb lists and 
analysing the correct use of prepositions, yet I 
can hardly make sense to a French person 
without pointing. 
 
3. Being good at language is a feeling. 'Grammar 
is a piano I play by ear,' as Joan Didion said. 
 
4. English was not always fixed. Look at 
Elizabethan times and the flux of early modern 
English. But obviously, without fixed 
grammatical rules, people couldn't be as good 
at English, could they Shakespeare? 
 
5. Shakespeare melted language into a kind of 
cauldron, conjuring magical transformations. 
Adjectives become verbs, and often adverbs 
become nouns, such as when Prospero talks 
about 'the dark backward' of time. This wasn't 
'correct' in any era, but such free magic was 
probably more likely to happen when correct 
usage meant what sounded best, rather than 
adhering to the rules. 
 
 
 

http://www.depoman.com/forum/viewtopic.php?p=204227#204227
http://www.depoman.com/forum/posting.php?mode=quote&p=204227
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6. The first grammar textbook, William 
Bullokar's Pamphlet for Grammar was published 
in 1586, after Shakespeare had finished his 
education. 
 
7. Question. Do you feel more passionate about 
something after you're told you've got it 
wrong? 
 
8. If the aim of grammar is understanding, why 
scowl at something incorrect if you understand 
it? 
 
9. I once wrote a book without apostrophes. 
Pretentious of me, but there wasn't a sentence 
you wouldn't have understood. 
 
10. Do you use the word 'data' in the singular? 
Or do you say 'datum'? (No-one really has a leg 
to stand on.) 
 
11. People often cite the invention of the 
printing press as the start of the standardisation 
of the English language. But centuries later 
Byron and even Jane Austen were using 
language and punctuation in ways that were 
very idiosyncratic. 
 
12. The Victorians tightened things up. They 
liked strict grammar. But then, they also liked 
corsets. 
 
13. That last sentence used to be grammatically 
incorrect. Some grammar fascists still frown on 
starting a sentence with 'but', while others 
don't. It is impossible to please every grammar 
fascist. 
 
14. There's something inherently snobby about 
ridiculing market traders about their wrongly-
placed apostrophes. 
 
15. The Oxford English Dictionary first appeared 
in 1895. I don't think that standards of English 
got instantly better after that date. 
 

16. Lynne Truss said 'don't use commas like a 
stupid person'. I say, calling people stupid 
doesn't help their grammar. 
 
17. People who fret that the dash isn't as 
effective as the semi-colon need to get a life. Or 
read Byron. 
 
18. Evolution happens through mistakes. Just 
ask a biologist. 
 
19. There is no grammar textbook in the world 
that is going to give a child - or anyone - a love 
of language. 
 
20. And if you have a love of language you will 
express yourself in a better way than those who 
couldn't care less. 
 
21. All language was once dialect. 
 
22. If you're told the language you and your 
parents and friends speak is wrong, yet the one 
politicians and upper middle class people speak 
is right, then you will not only feel excluded 
from language, but society too. 
 
23. Grammar lags behind usage. And in the age 
of Twitter, usage is changing faster than you can 
write a hashtag. #writeahashtag 
 
24. The internet is opening up language. New 
words are being coined every second. Acronyms 
and emoticons are challenging what we actually 
mean by a word. We're heading back to 
hieroglyphics, and English hasn't felt this free 
for at least 500 years. 
 
25. To apply the rules of logic to English is like 
trying to apply the laws of physics to dreams. 
 
26. Grammar is about rules. Imagination has 
nothing to do with rules. Yes, a book needs a 
proof-reader. Yes, you need to check for typos 
in an application letter, but the thing is, you will 
be better at writing if you haven't been put off 
writing. 
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27. Language should feel fun. Are you having 
fun when you tell someone off about a split 
infinitive? 
 
28. Grammar is important. It is as important to 
language as cooking is to food. But the best 
chefs invent their own rules and let their 
tongues be a guide. 
 
29. Early grammar pedants wanted English to 
follow the laws of Latin. But no-one spoke 
English that way, so the grammar people got 
grumpy. They are grumpy again now, even 
though they don't want you to speak English 
like it is Latin. Grumpiness is the only consistent 
thing. 
 
30. Grammar is not mathematics. Its truths are 
not absolute, but subjective. They change 
between cultures and eras. The beauty of 
language is that it helps us express our 
individuality. It allows us to play. We fix its 
structure too tightly and we fix ourselves too 
tightly. Our language is as imperfect and 
wonderful and multi-cultural and contradictory 
as ourselves. Offer sign-posts and guides, if you 
must, but don't fail or penalise or judge people 
for imperfectly using an imperfect system. That 
really would be stupid. 
 
 

CSRAO.NET 

Check it out, the CSRAO’s website has a 

fresh, new look.  Hats off to council and 
our webmaster, IMP Canada.  It’s still a 

work in progress, but it’s coming along.   

Well done! 

 

*********************************** 

 

2013 CSRAO Dues 

Your membership fee for 2013 is now due. 
To help us serve you better, I am asking for 
your assistance in updating your contact 
information that may have changed.  You 
can do this by filling out the online form.  If 
you prefer, you can print a hard copy of the 
form, noting any changes, and returning it 
with your payment so I can update the 
database. 
 
There are three options for payment: 
PayPal via the CSRAO.net website, cheque 
or credit card via the Treasurer. I can take 
your card information over the phone or 
you can complete the Dues Information 
Sheet and mail it to the association address 
157 Adelaide Street West, Suite 425, 
Toronto ON M5H 4E7 or my home 33 
Banting Way, Ottawa ON K2K 1P7. E-mail it 
is not a secure method of submitting your 
credit card number. 
CSRAO hopes you have enjoyed the online 
format of the newsletter and have visited 
our new website, with more changes to 
come. Our Chief Examiner will continue 
CSRAO and NCRA certification testing in the 
spring, summer and fall.  
 
We are proud of our Association's century-
plus history. Please help keep the tradition 
alive by supporting your professional 
community. We appreciate and value your 
membership. 
 
Michelle Anderson 
Treasurer, CSRAO Council 
 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001juzCUVuSGwb7SuccbLrV9da9uQIIrMN8iSa09GygH12y2jdT5ixuHBIigGZbI9GU8rSHmZY2RvsHa1UiSHn3GC85zvQX0FsnwjmKHp3AmyT41pd0hvvZUxkyKiC0ljm9
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Gaylord Opryland Resort & Convention 

Center, Nashville, TN 

For more information go to ncraonline.org 

 

CERTIFICATION EXAMS 

 

2013 NCRA Written Knowledge Test 

Dates 

July 8-20, 2013  

October 7-19, 2013  
 
Summer Exams: 
NCRA will be holding exams on August 17 
For the RPR and CRR exams. 

Ottawa location is 9th floor, 150 Wellington 
Street 
Toronto location is Atchison & Denman, 155 
University Avenue, 3rd Floor 
Please go to ncraonline.org for further 
information and to register 
 
CSRAO and NCRA fall exam dates and 

locations TBA 

 

********************************************** 

 

 

Annual General Meeting & Convention 

Saturday, October 26th, 2013 

Details to be released soon! 
 

If you have any comments or questions, 

here is our contact information: 

 
157 Adelaide Street West, Ste. 425 

Toronto, Ontario 

M5H 4E7 

(613) 435-0794 

www.csrao.net 

 

http://4.bp.blogspot.com/-qbhx9HoHIUo/TshqpSIRwZI/AAAAAAAAAKs/74_ssPcAbzw/s1600/steno+waiting.jpg
http://www.csrao.net/

